Battlefords U18 AAA Stars – 2020/2021 Year in Review
Board of Directors:

Chairperson: Bruce Yockey

Secretary/Billet Coordinator: Andrea Sparrow

Members at Large: Kevin Russell, Todd Heck, Martin Smith, Carson Sparrow, Dana Johnson
Book Keeper: Carmen Menssa
Our Staff for the 2020/2021 season included:

Head Coach: Dale Grayston
Assistant Coach: Colin Carriere, Barry Belak
Trainer: Denys Kotelnikov
Manager: Shawn Robinson

The SMAAAHL season came to a grinding halt in our province, when COVID-19 emergency measures came into place and unfortunately, we were not able to resume league play. Our out of town players eventually needed to move home, to transition back to school in their home communities at the beginning of February. Our local players, out of town players and affiliates that live in or near the Battlefords, have continued to work with Coach Grayston and his staff in skill sessions that comply with Covid restrictions. 
I want to recognize all our staff for the time and effort they dedicated to our hockey program. Coach Grayston and his staff and our manager Shawn Robinson continued to work every possible avenue to provide on ice instruction within the Covid guidelines. Thank you Dale, Shawn, Colin and Barry for the countless hours you provided throughout this extremely difficult season. Although we will not know until next season exactly how many of our players will move to the next level, we wish all of our players that are moving on, all the best in hockey and their future endeavors. 
We are extremely grateful to all of our Billets, who open their homes and allow us to accommodate our out of town players.
Rising costs such as ice rental, hotel, meals, equipment etc… continue to create challenges for our program. It now costs $250 000 to operate our club, but we have a tireless, diligent manager and volunteers who work hard to ensure that revenues increase as well. Our league Covid guidelines do not allow us to host a traditional Spring Evaluation Camp, which we rely heavily upon to form our roster for the upcoming season.  Dale Grayston, Shawn Robinson and our staff have spent an enormous amount of time recruiting players and prospects. They continue to run on ice skill sessions to evaluate players to form a nucleus of a roster heading into the next SMAAAHL season. 
Bruce Yockey
Chairperson/Governor
Battlefords Midget Stars Hockey Club
